
Defer Behavior 

Pledge 

Today I will DO my 

best to BE my best 

I will be respectful 

I will practice respon-

sibility 

I will always be safe 

I will show my  

Dragon pride. 

 

Seven  Habits 

 Be Proactive 

 Begin with the 

End in mind 

 Put First Things 

First 

 Think Win-Win 

 Seek First to Un-
derstand, then to 

be Understood 

 Synergize– To-

gether is Better 

 Sharpen the Saw 

 

    District Vision 

        Statement 

One GP –where every-

one learns, every day 

 

District Mission 

Statement 

Promote Innovation 

Maximize Potential 

Embrace Community 

May  4, 2017 

Karen Sullivan 

Defer Principal 

Defer Dragon’s Burning News 

Caught in the Act of Giving Back 

Our staff nominated the Defer students for the Grosse Pointe Foundation for 
Public Education award – Caught in the Act of Giving Back.  This program was 
started three years ago to recognize student volunteerism.  The Defer Student 
Council, under the direction of Mrs. Gout and Mrs. Nugent, sponsored the 
Community Warmth Project this past winter in which we collected socks, hats, 
and mittens for the homeless in Detroit.  We are proud to announce that Defer 
was selected as this year’s winner at the elementary school level for Caught in 
the Act of Giving Back, for our Community Warmth Project.  The GPFPE 
greatly appreciates the impact this program has made and is delighted to rec-
ognize the hard work and dedication of our Defer Dragons.   An award will be 
presented at the Board of Education meeting scheduled for 7:00 p.m. on May 
8, 2017 in the Brownell Multipurpose Room.   Please join us for this presenta-
tion.  As a part of this award we have been granted a $500 monetary award to 
provide continued assistance to the effort around the Community Warmth Pro-
ject. 

We are so proud of our students.  This award has been existence for only 

three years.  The first year Defer received this award for our Hunger Games 

Food Drive.  Last year we received  honorable mention for our work around 

solar lanterns for students in Somalia.   The Defer students  are a living exam-

ple of putting others first and giving back to those in need.  We couldn’t be 

prouder! 



Each May there is a week that is designated as National Teacher Appreciation Week.  The history 
of National Education Week and Day is not certain.  The movement for such an observance is 
commonly thought to have begun around the time of World War II and Eleanor Roosevelt made a 
major push for the day in 1953. 

So what’s the big deal about teachers . . . .  

Great teachers give us a sense not only of who they are, but more importantly, of who we are, and 
who we might become.  They unlock our energies, our imaginations, and our minds.  Effective 
teachers pose compelling questions, explain options, teach us to reason, suggest possible direc-
tions, and urge us on. 

Successful teachers are vital and full of passion.  They love to teach as a painter loves to paint, as 
a writer loves to write, as a singer loves to sing.  They have a serious purpose and yet enjoy enor-
mously what they do.  They get excited about their subject no matter how many times they have 
taught it.  They push themselves just as they push their students, and their classrooms become 
memorable learning experiences.   

Great teachers know they are always on stage and that who they are, how they act, and what they 
believe are as important as what they teach. 

The Defer PTO and community has been celebrating National Teacher Appreciation Week and 
honoring the Defer staff every day this week.  It has truly been both humbling and overwhelming.  
We have enjoyed a special treat every day including lunch from Park Grill, desserts from Cornwall, 
appetizers at Atwater, chili from Farifax Deli, a coffee and juice cart, and two drawings for prizes a 
day.  You have made our staff feel so appreciated and valued and for that, I personally can never 
thank you enough.   

I would conclude by saying, I have been in teaching for a very, very long time and over the years I 
have been fortunate enough to have students and parents take the time to write me notes about 
my teaching.  I have saved each and every one of those notes in a special box at home and I can 
honestly say that this box of notes is one of my most prized possessions.  Thank a teacher, wheth-

er it is in writing, or a quick conversation – you couldn’t honor them in any greater way.   

 

 



Absences and Late Arrivals 

 We appreciate your cooperation.  

Please be sure to utilize our at-

tendance line at 432 – 4001 with all 

absences/late arrivals.  The attend-

ance line is a dedicated line availa-

ble 24 hours, 7 days a week. If you 

know of a future absence ( trip, ap-

pointment, etc.) please let the of-

fice know with a call to this num-

ber as soon as possible.  Your co-

operation will save a considerable 

amount of time during the morning 

rush and avoid office calls to lo-

cate students 

Tardy or Absent 

Mondays – A student is marked tardy if 
they arrive after 9:10 but before 10:00 for 
AM instruction or after 12:26 but before 
1:35 for PM instruction.  A student is 
marked absent if they arrive after 10:00 in 

the AM, or after 1:35 in the PM. 

Tuesday through Friday – A student is 
marked tardy if they arrive after 8:25 but 
before 9:15 for AM instruction or after 
12:46 and before 1:15 for PM instruction.  
A student is marked absent if they arrive 

after 9:15 in the AM, or after 1:15 in the PM.   

When a student is signed out 50 minutes 

or less before the dismissal bell, they are 

marked ‘withdrawn early”, over 50 minutes 

is an absence.   

Ask the Principal 

Keeping Safe 

Q:  What should I do if we arrive late for the 
start of school? 

A:  Being late for school happens to everyone 

at one time or another.  If you are arriving late 

with your child please pull into the parking lot 

and walk your child into the office.  Sign your 

child in with the office staff and let them know 

what your child’s lunch plans are for that day.  

Your child will then be given a ‘tardy’ pass to 

take with them to the classroom.  This lets the 

teacher know that the office is aware of their 

arrival and has taken care of their lunch 

plans.   

The weather improves every day.  More stu-

dents are walking and riding their bikes to 

school.  Our school has two bike racks for stu-

dent use.  One is located on the front of the 

building near the Nottingham entrance.  There 

is a second bike rack near the batting cage on 

the Defer field.  Students riding their bikes 

need to lock it to one of these two racks.  Stu-

dents should also be wearing bike helmets.  In 

the "Journal of Safety Research," a study pub-

lished in 2010 found that just 48 percent of 5- 

to 14-year-olds wore bike helmets when riding. 

This age group is at the highest risk of bicycle-

related injuries.  Bike helmets not only keep 

you safe but make you more visible to drivers 

and provide protection against the weather.   



STUDENT COUNCIL NEWS 

PBISPBIS REWARDS PARTY 

Office News 

Kindergarten 2017-2018 

The district is presently registering 
next year’s incoming Kindergarten 
class.  The Transition to Kindergar-
ten event was May 2, 2017.  In order 
for an incoming Kindergartener to par-
ticipate they needed to be registered 
by April 25

th
.  Please help spread the 

word to families you know in our com-
munity that have children that will be 
entering Kindergarten. 

Please go over any after school 
plans with your student such as 
play dates, Kids Cub and  

transportation home, before the 
beginning of the school day. 

The office is very busy at the end 
of the day and it is often difficult 
to get messages to students be-
fore the dismissal bell rings. 

The Great Raffle 

Have you wondered what it might be like 

to be a music teacher, an art teacher, or 

a gym teacher?  The Defer students had 

the opportunity last week to win a 

chance at being the teacher!  Our Stu-

dent Council continues their work to 

raise funds for soccer nets.  Students 

entered The Great Raffle for a chance to 

win the prize of teaching one of these 

three Specials for your class!  We raised 

over $300 towards our goal!  Any money 

earned past our goal will be donated to a 

Grosse Pointe charity in our community.  

A big thanks goes out to our to Specials 

teachers for supporting the Defer Stu-

dent Council. 

We celebrated our success with our 

Choose Your Own Adventure PBIS party 

for April.  Each teacher offers a class 

and students select the adventure they 

wish to be a part of for the party.  Class-

room choices include:  Bring your own 

device, Legos, dance, art creations, and 

much more.  Ask your child what adven-

ture they chose this month! 

Safe Play 

Many students arrive early for school  or stay 

afterwards at the end of the day to play.  

Please keep in mind that there is not school 

supervision during this time.  Students should 

follow the same behavior expectations at 

these times as during our school recesses.  

There is no tackle football, no running or 

playing with sticks, and when there was snow 

– no snow throwing.  Please help to keep all 

students safe on our school property.   



Thanks PTO! Music News 

The Spring Concert is coming up 
on May 11th for grades K, 2nd (Mrs. 
Lapensee/Bilicki’s class only), 4th 
and the Defer Choir.  The perfor-
mance will start at 7:00pm in the 
Pierce Auditorium.  A letter will be 
coming home shortly with more de-
tails.   Email Mrs. Moses  if you 
have any questions.   Looking for-
ward to seeing everyone there!  
 

Art News 

Mark your calendars! The Defer Art 
Show will take place on May 23rd dur-
ing the PTO Spring Social from 6 - 8 
p.m. in the gym. Over 600 pieces of art 
will be on display! ALL students will 
have work exhibited. Students will be 
able to take their portfolio and 3D work 
home with them the night of the art 
show. 

Library News 

The library would like to thank 
the PTO parents for their hard 
work at the Book Fair and for 
the wonderful books that we 
were able to pick for our Defer 
library! Thank you so much, 
and a special thank you to Mrs. 
Ozar and Mrs. Wiegand for or-
ganizing this terrific event. The 
students loved it! 

April was poetry month, and 
Kindergarteners were busy 
memorizing rhymes and 
searching for Everybody books 
in the library. First graders 
learned interesting facts about 
snakes and made a class book 
of them. Now we are studying 
geese and reading fiction and 
nonfiction books. Second grad-
ers finished studying biog-
raphies in the library and will be 
starting the  Caldecott Award 
books unit.  

Mrs. Quinlan, Library Media 

Specialist 



2nd Grade Field Trip 

April 12
th
 found out 2

nd
 graders continu-

ing their animal research at the Detroit 
Zoo!  As a part of the non-fiction re-
search unit of study all 2

nd
 grade stu-

dents selected an animal to investigate.  
Their work lead them to learn about their 
animals’ physical features, habitat, food, 
and defenses.  After sharing their re-
search with families and the other stu-
dents at Defer the 2

nd
 grade got a first-

hand chance to meet their animal at the 
Zoo.  Zoo docents toured groups of ten 
students through the grounds making 
sure to spend time with each child’s ani-
mal.  What an amazing learning oppor-
tunity for all of our young researchers!   

Raising Global Leaders 

On April 12
th
 the Grosse Pointe Public 

Schools presented Raising Global Leaders 

at Pierce.  Maureen Bur and Keith Howell 

presented the District Diversity Plan.  This 

plan is an integral part of the District Strate-

gic Plan.  The presentation was followed by 

a question and answer session and this was 

moderated by Tom Wells from the League of 

Women Voters.  The diversity panel did an 

excellent job of providing a county and state 

perspective.  The League of Women Voters 

recorded all of the questions and our super-

intendent will post answers to the remaining 

questions as soon as possible.    

Gilda’s Club 

This month Mrs. Lapensee’s class had a spe-
cial presentation from Gilda’s Club.  For those 
of you that are less familiar, Gilda’s Club Metro 
Detroit has been providing support, education, 
and wellness programming to children and 
adults on any kind of cancer journey.   The or-
ganization reached out to me as well as Mrs. 
Lapensee to develop a classroom presenta-
tion for our students that would help them un-
derstand the disease.  It was a positive 
presentation and was open not only to the stu-
dents in the class but to their parents.  Our 
thanks to Jessie Miller for helping to provide 
this opportunity for our students.   

 

Defer Performs 

Talent abounds at Defer!  We have 
two exciting evening concerts coming 
up in May so be sure to mark your cal-
endar!  Our 5

th
 grade Instrumental stu-

dents will be performed on May 3
rd

 at 
7:00 PM in the Defer gym.  These 
young musicians began formal instruc-
tion this year and we are proud of all 
they have accomplished.  Join us!   

Our Kindergarten, 2
nd

 grade, and 4
th
 

grade will be performing in our Spring 

Vocal Concert.  The concert is on May 

11
th
 at Pierce auditorium beginning at 

7:00 pm.  Come enjoy an evening of 

music!   



Dragon Dens Safety Service News 

April’s Town Hall brought a group of spe-

cial visitors.  Staff from Trombly Elemen-

tary spent the morning doing Instruction-

al Rounds at Defer and seeing first-hand 

our work around Leadership.  After cele-

brating our Leaders at the Town Hall, 

Dragon Dens met to focus on the Habit 

– Put First Things First.  Each Den par-

ticipated in an activity in which students 

identified for themselves three levels of 

importance in their own life.  The ‘big’ 

things included – Family, Food, Shelter, 

Education, etc.  The ‘medium’ things in-

cluded things like playing soccer, riding 

my bike, etc.  and finally the ‘little’ things 

including such items as going to a mov-

ie, or eating junk food.  Students then 

tried to fill their bucket with all of these 

things and realized that we start first with 

the most important things in our life – 

those are the priorities and the other 

things fit in around it.  Staff used mason 

jars along with ping pong balls to repre-

sent the big things and then beans and 

rice for the smaller things.  We soon 

learned that we can fit it all if we start 

with the ‘big’ things! 

In April, Defer Safety/Service crossed the 
street to the Pierce Swimming Pool.  It was a 
beautiful day and perfect timing to get our 
swimming skills back to the fore front of our 
minds.  We enjoyed snacks and drinks gen-
erously supplied by the PTO.  

 

Thank you Mr. Senska our lifeguard for keep-
ing every one safe and also Mr. Kirkland for 
joining us. 

 

On April 21
st
 and 24

th
 31 fourth grade stu-

dents filled the positions of Safety/Service. 

I hope everyone noticed them in the orange 
belts.  I am so proud of all of them for volun-
teering and doing a great job! 

  

 

If you see a Safety/Service doing a good job, 
please tell them. 

 

 

Thank you, 

 

Helen Srebernak 

 

Safety/Service Member of the Month-

April 

 

Safety:  Cassidy Woolums 

Service:   Karoline Baer 



Thanks PTO! 

Our wonderful Defer PTO is sponsoring an assembly on May 5th for 
the entire school.  The Macombers will be performing!  Family enter-
tainment in a "something for everyone" performance best describes 
the highly choreographed show choir ensemble known throughout the 
state as The Macombers, the Goodwill Ambassadors of Macomb 
Community College. Founded in 1970, The Macombers are Michi-
gan's oldest college show choir.  The group performs dozens of 
shows a year throughout the Detroit area and beyond. All members 
are full-time scholarship students at Macomb Community College. 
The Macombers have performed for everyone from American Presi-
dents and major corporations to local school children 

Three Cheers for our Volunteers 

On May 19
th
 the Defer staff is hosting a Volunteer Tea from 8:00 – 8:20.  We really 

want to honor all of our volunteers.  We truly recognize that our school has so many 
opportunities because we have wonderful parent and grandparent volunteers that 
impact us every day.  Each week we have volunteers running our clinic at lunch, 
volunteering in the lunch room, making copies for staff, and volunteering in the 
classroom.  Each month we have volunteers that drive on field trips, bring in a 
snack for the teachers on Tuesdays,  reward students with popcorn parties, and or-
ganize class parties.  Each school year we have parents that volunteer to be a part 
of our 4

th
 grade Disability Awareness program, serve as counselors at 5

th
 grade 

camp for three days, and orchestrate PTO events for the entire building.   Our Vol-
unteer Tea couldn’t begin to thank everyone as much as we would want to thank 
you but it is our small way of showing  our gratitude.  Please join us – The teachers 
are baking muffins and will prepare trays of fruit along with coffee and tea.  Our 
choir will perform for your entertainment and our student leaders will express their 
thanks.   We hope to see you on May 19

th
.   

 



May 2017MAYMAY 2017 

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

 1 2 
Kindergarten 

Transition 

Visit 

3 
7:00 pm 

Instrumental 

Concert  

4 
Student 

Council to  

Tigers Game 

12-4:30 

5 
Macomber Vocal 

Concert 

6 

7 8 9 10 11 

5th Grade 

Promotion  

Picture 

 

Spring Vocal  

Concert 7:00 pm 

Pierce Gr K, 2, 4 

and Choir 

12 13 

14 15 16 17 18 
 

Safety Service 

Windmill Park 

19 
Am school 

Only 

 

Volunteer Tea—8 am 

20 

21 22 23 
PTO Spring So-

cial / Art Fair 

6-8 pm 

24 25 

Field Day 

26 27 

28 29 

Memorial 

Day 

No School 

30 31 

5th Graders 

To Camp 

   

Important May  Dates 

May 11 -  5th Grade Promotion Picture 

                  Spring Vocal Concert 

May 19 -    AM school only 

May 25 -    Field Day 

May 29 –  Memorial Day No School 

 

 

 

 



June 2017 

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

    1 2 
5th Graders 

return from  

camp 

3 

4 5 

Field Day 

Rain Date 

6  
 

5th Grade to 

Pierce 10”15-11:15 

7 

4/5 Magnet Play 

2:45 in the Gym 

 

 

8 
Talent Show 

10:00 am 

9 10 

11 12 

1st grade picnic 11:00-

1:00 Patterson Park 

2nd and 2/3 

11:30-3 :00 Windmill 

13 
All 4th, 5th, 4/5 

Picnics 11:30-3:00 

Windmill  

Y5, K picnic 

1:00-3:00 Patterson  

Park 

14 
1/2 day students 

 

Awards Ceremony 

10:00 am  

15 
1/2 day students 

 

5th grade 

Promotion 

10:00 am 

16 
Last Teacher Day 

17 

18 19 20 21 22 23 24 

25 26 27 28 29 30  

Important June Dates 

June 6      5th Grade to Pierce 

June 12    1st Grade picnic 11-1 Patterson Park 

                 2nd, 2/3 Grade picnic 11:30-3 Windmill Park 

June 13    All 4, 5,  4/5 picnics 11:30-3  Windmill Park 

                  Y5 and K picnic 1:00-3:00 Patterson Park 

June 14    Awards ceremony 

                  1/2 day students 

June 15    5th grade promotion 

                  1/2 day students 














